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Obituary from the Boston Globe: 

Sarah was from Dorchester, formerly of Needham, MA. 
Graveside services were held on October 15, 2013.  Sarah graduated 
from Mount Holyoke College in 1961 and received her MA from 
Middlebury College in 1969.  She taught at the Girls’ Latin School in 
Boston.  Next of kin is not available.  Donations in her memory may 
be made to the Pine Street Inn (much more than a homeless shelter), 
444 Harrison Ave., Boston, MA.  02118 
 
From Toby Geltman Chiu:  
    Although I hadn't spoken  to or seen Sarah for a very long time, I 
was saddened to read of her death. She was my closest friend at Mt. 
Holyoke and we kept in touch in the decade following our 
graduation.  I remember visiting her in 1968 in Vermont when she 
attended the annual Breadloaf summer conference. Sarah was always 
responsive to poetry in her quiet way whereas I was a rather loud 
and opinionated political messenger.  She a Bostonian, I a New 
Yorker!   We didn't room together until senior year at Pearson, but 
you could often find her visiting me at my perch up the street in 
Glessie's. I spent my first New England Thanksgiving at her home in 
Needham, MA.  Sarah will always be a part of my memories of Mr. 
Holyoke.. 
 
 
 
 
 


